NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON ADOPTION OF THE WEST PIEDMONT
MULTI-JURISDICTIONAL HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN

THERE WILL BE A PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE THE DANVILLE CITY COUN-
CIL ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6, 2011, AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE CITY COUNCIL
CHAMBERS LOCATED ON THE FOURTH FLOOR OF CITY HALL, 427 PATTON

STREET.

The Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000, as amended, requires that local governments,
develop, adopt, and update natural hazard mitigation plans in order to receive
certain federal assistance. A Mitigation Advisory Committee (“MAC”) comprised
of representatives from the counties of Franklin, Henry, Patrick and Pittsylvania;
the cities of Danville and Martinsville; and the towns of Chatham, Boones Mill,
Gretna, Hurt, Ridgeway, Rocky Mount and Stuart was convened in order to study
the West Piedmont Region’s risks from and vulnerabilities to natural hazards, and
to make recommendations on mitigating the effects of such hazards on the West
Piedmont Region. The original Hazard Mitigation plan was adopted in 2006 and
is required to be updated every five (5) years.

Copies of the proposed plan may be seen in the Department of Community Develop-
ment, 2nd floor of City Hall.
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